From: Mike Richardson < Sent: 30 June 2025 12:52

To: Ruhul Amin < > Cc: Paul Jones < > ; Licensing

<Licensing@havering.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: SRU152685- GeTurkish Premises Licence

Dear Mr Amin

Thank you for your email, and comments, and I welcome your additional comments regarding this application.

Dealing with your points in turn:

1) Noise levels.

There are no set disturbance thresholds, and any disturbance/nuisance that may be present would be assessed against the background noise level and considering the requirements of BS4142. Unfortunately there was no technical assessments provided to me, so I am unable to comment on the comments.

- 2) Cooking odours. This will need to be reviewed by my food colleagues to respond to.
- 3) This is accepted. Conditions should be attached to the operating schedule to recognise the commitments needs to be include with the licence, so I would propose the following conditions:
- All supplier deliveries are strictly scheduled between the hours of 08.00-18.30 Monday-Saturday, with no deliveries to the site on Sundays or Bank Holidays.
- Staff are trained to minimise noise, avoid idling engines, and manage waste and dispatches quietly and respectfully.
- Delivery drivers are not permitted to loiter near the premises, and collection is managed efficiently to prevent disruption.
- 4) Parking no images have been attached, however this is accepted.
- 5) I welcome the engagement with neighbouring residential properties.
- 6) Justification for extended hours.

Whilst I appreciate that the opposite Gidea Park Station, I do not believe that the footfall at this time at 01.30 hours is significant, and therefore would disagree with your regarding the natural footfall and late night activity in the area. There may be some activity at this time, but the opening of the premises at this time would generate more. I note that you state that Kilo Cars operate 24 hours a day, however this is as a taxi office, which does not generate significant disturbance, as most of the activities would be from taxis being sent from the site (as a pre-book service) rather than a traditional taxi rank. As such, in the early hours of the morning, the area is predominantly residential.

As such, I am unconvinced that the extension of time until 2am will not cause a public nuisance, and as such continue my objection to the application.

It should be noted also that Condition 5 of planning permission for the premises (P0728.22) also restricts the hours of use to 9am - 11:00pm Monday to Saturday and 9am - 11:00pm Sunday and public/bank holidays without the prior consent in writing of the Local Planning Authority.

## Regards

Mike Richardson
Team Leader, Environmental Health (Environmental Protection)
Environmental Health
Place Directorate
Town Hall Main Road, Romford
RM1 3BB
t 01708 433968

e mike.richardson@havering.gov.uk